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The City of Auburn
Historic Resources Review Board

c/o Office of Planning and Economic Development

Memorial City Hall - 24 South Street

Auburn, New York 13021

(315) 255-4115    Fax 253-0282
Meeting Minutes 

September 11, 2012
Present: Betty Lewis, Richard Stankus, Michael Deming, Paul McDonald, Ed Onori, David Thurston, Jim Hutchinson
Staff Present: Christina Selvek

Meeting opened by Michael Deming at 7:00pm.
Motion to approve minutes of July 10, 2012 meeting made by Richard Stankus, seconded by Paul McDonald. All members voted to approve. Motion carried.
Certificates of Appropriateness.
1. Cayuga Community Health Department: Application to install 2ft. x 3ft. vinyl banners within the South Street Historic District, City of Auburn Right-of-Ways for the South Street Historic Walking Tour Enlightenment Brochure.
Christina Selvek – Provided a color copy of the enlightenment brochure to board members to review. The brochure is a walking guide for schools, visitors and community members that marks points of interest in the Historic District and can be found at places such as City Hall. These points of interest will be identified by a vinyl banner that will be hung from street poles. Refers to an example banner provided by applicant. The applicant needs to apply for a permit from the City manager and is seeking Board support.
Jim Hutchinson- Questions the size of the banners?

Christina Selvek- 2ft. by 3ft.

David Thurston- Will these be hung on lamp posts?

Christina Selvek- Yes.

Richard Stankus- Are these banners permanent?

Christina Selvek- Applicant prefers permanent but DPW can take down in winter. That would make them seasonal.

Richard Stankus- Questions the purpose of the banners?

Christina Selvek- Purpose is to identify historic landmarks listed in the enlightenment brochure.

Richard Stankus- Talked with neighbors about this proposal and they are not in favor of additional signage, especially vinyl signage. Also, there are three to four walking tours already created that include homes in the historic district and they do not have banners or signs.

The reasons why banner is not favorable:

1. This is another sign and it is irrelevant

2. It is vinyl

3. It is not historical in nature

Christina Selvek- The Comprehensive Plan does support banners that identify different districts in the City. We can propose them to be seasonal.
Richard Stankus- The idea is great but the banners are unnecessary and are another distraction.

Jim Hutchinson- If they were placed for a period of a month/thirty days or for a special event than that is fine. The banners do not promote Historical District.

Michael Deming- The neighbors were not notified of this. They should be aware that banners are going to be put up.

Richard Stankus- It would be fine if this was for a special event. The banner is not historical.
David Thurston- The brochure lists addresses.

Christina Selvek- They could create a street wide banner for Genesee Street.

Michael Deming- If people want to participate in this they could place a small marker on their mailbox.

Michael Deming- Do we have consensus? Temporary time period is reasonable but permanent is not. 

Christina Selvek- Any feedback or reconsidering the design?

Board- No reconsidering.
David Thurston- Would this jeopardize the grant?

Christina Selvek- A large banner on Genesee Street may be enough. They would need to apply for a permit from the City manager so right now they are looking for board support to take to the City manager. 
Motion to deny the request to place permanent signs on South Street and at a minimum have a temporary sign placed for a period less than thirty (30) days was made by Richard Stankus, seconded by Jim Hutchinson. All members vote approval. Motion carried. 

2. Other Business: 
Christina Selvek- Beardsley Design replacement of shutters.  
Pictures taken by Christina Selvek were distributed to board members.  
Christina Selvek referred to Ed Onori for comments/questions.
Ed Onori- Vinyl shutters are being replaced with wood shutters. The contractor gave two options: one wide style and one that is a more fitted pine shutter. They will be made locally.

Shutters have been removed. We need to purchase the shutters and add onto them so they will meet in the middle.

Christina Selvek- What type of wood will they be?

Ed Onori- Pine. They will be made in Auburn.

Michael Deming- How big will they be?

Ed Onori- Over 5 feet

Christina Selvek- They will need to be mounted in the window casing. Did the property always have shutters? In the nomination form the property had shutters but that was in the 1980’s. Do you have any historic photos to show that there were shutters?
Ed Onori- Thinks it always had shutters. Will check.
Board consensus is to have Beardsley Design do a Certificate of Appropriateness. 
Paul McDonald- Raises concern of the Bouck sign in front of the former Michaels and Smolak office.
Questions raised about the Warden House that was recently purchased. 
Christina Selvek will contact Chuck Bouley to see they can give an update to the board.
Michael Deming- We would be happy to assist them.

Richard Stankus- Willard Chapel Historical House Tour is Saturday, October 6th.
Chair asks for a motion to adjourn. So moved by Jim Hutchinson, seconded by Paul McDonald. All members vote approval.

 

Meeting adjourned at 7:35pm.

